NOTICE of FINAL PUBLIC HEARING

Presidio County, Zapata County and City of Patton Village, Texas
Community Development Block Grant Program
Utility U - Water/Wastewater Operator Training Pilot Project

Presidio County as lead applicant is providing Notice of a Final Public Hearing to report
on its completed 2019-2020 Texas Community Development Block Grant Program
(TxCDBG) contract with Texas Department of Agriculture — Office of Rural Affairs that
provided Water Ulility Operator training conducted by Communities Unlimited in Presidio
County, Zapata County, and Patton Village, Texas.

The public hearing is scheduled to be held at 3 p.m. on January 13, 2021, via Zoom.
and also at Presidio County Courthouse, 300 North Highland Avenue, Marfa, Texas. The
purpose of this public hearing will be to hear a report on the completed TxCDBG project.

All citizens are encouraged to attend this public hearing and present their views to the
county. This will be a Zoom Meeting: Due to the COVID-19 risk and in accordance with
Governor Abbot’s suspension of the physical gathering space requirement of the Texas
Open Meetings Act, this meeting will be conducted via Zoom. Individuals wishing to
listen to and/or participate in this meeting may access via Zoom.

Participants can join the meeting using this link via computer or mobile device:

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83575706126

To join by phone, participants can dial this number 1 346 248 7799
use Meeting ID: 835 7570 6126
Passcode: 887503

If anyone interested in attending the public hearing requires a translator, please contact
Judge Cinderela Guevara at 432-729-4452  prior to the public hearing so

arrangements may be made. If you cannot attend in person, written comments may be

submitted and will be accepted by the county until this public hearing is concluded.

For further information concerning the County’s TxCDBG “Utility U Training” project,

please contact Presidio County Judges Office, Presidio County, Texas , at 432-729-
4452,



